
 
 

 

   
ÉMMSOTA Website   moodymiddlesecretary@sd43.bc.ca 

www.Moody Middle website calendar 
Please see our Bell Schedule at the end of this newsletter to confirm our daily schedule 

WEEKLY EVENTS END DATE 
Mon / Wed @ 07:50                    Senior Band Practice June  
Mon @ lunch                    Art Club with Mr. Walker  June 
Mondays 3-3:45 Tutoring with PMSS Students June 
Mondays 3:00-4:00                     Chess Club (Youth Lounge) (not 1st 

Mondays) 
June  

Tues/Thurs @ 07:50                     Junior Band Practice  June  
Friday @ 07:50                                    Choir practice  June  
Friday 3-5pm                                         Friends of Simon tutoring  June  
Tuesdays starting Jan 10,   
3:10 - 4:25 pm 

Moody Middle Youth Club – Funky Fine 
Arts 

March 10 

Wednesdays starting Jan 15 Go Girls March 4 
Thursdays starting Jan 16, 2:30 
pm 

Ski & Snowboard Club January 30 

Wednesdays starting Jan 22, 
3:00-5:00 pm 

Moody Middle Youth Club – Youth 
Lounge Drop-in 

March 11 

Thursdays starting Jan 23, 
3:10-4:40 pm 

Moody Middle Youth Club – Meals 
Around the World 

March 12 

 
DECEMBER  
16-20 Music in the foyer 
17 Choir @ CP Holiday Train 
17 Jr. Band – Hot Chocolate morning 
18 Sr. Band – Hot Chocolate morning 
18 PMSS Music department performance @ Moody 
18 Skating Field Trip – WIND pod 
19 Skating Field Trip – FIRE pod 
20 Pancake Breakfast for Students and families 
20 Choir – Hot Chocolate morning 
20 Spirit Assembly & Movie in the gym  
20 Last day before Winter vacation 
JANUARY  
6 Schools re-open after Winter vacation 
13 Gleneagle Parent Info Night 
13 @ 6:30pm- PAC Meeting (Library) 
23 @ 7-8:30 pm Parent Night – Charles Best Secondary (school tours at 6:30pm) 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Pages/default.aspx
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24 @ 11:30am -
2:30pm 

Charles Best Secondary Grade 8 tour 

29 @ 1:00 pm-2:00 
pm 

SLC – Middle General Meeting in Moody Middle Library 

29 @ 1:30pm – 
2:50 pm 

Theatre Presentation – The Jungle Book by Place Des Arts 

31 Art Installation unveiling & Spirit Assembly 
 
Greetings EMMSOTA Community, 
 
What a festive time of year. It was so wonderful to hear our bands and choirs lighting up the night last 
week for their annual winter music extravaganza. We hosted a packed gym of families, friends, former 
students, staff, and even extended family members of our staff! Special thanks to Mrs. Reichert for 
filling these students full of the gift of music, her husband Jonathan, who accompanied the choir on the 
piano, Ms. Magnusson and Ms. Turje for joining in with our bands and also sharing their gift for music, 
our awesome EMMSOTA PAC for hosting a concession and raffle basket, and of course all of our 
parents for supporting your children in the arts. What a magical evening it was, setting us up for our 
final week before our much-deserved winter break.  
 
This is a special time for many people in our community and we hope to enjoy our last few days of 2019 
together by sharing in some learning, some laughs and a sense of calm (well we can try…) and 
togetherness. We are looking forward to hosting our second annual Pancake Breaky and PJ day this 
Friday starting at 8 AM. More information is below. As always, it is important that we understand this 
time of year is not as joyful for some and it is our job as caring community members to reach out where 
we can, give of ourselves and perhaps bring just a little ray of sunshine or hope to families who struggle 
this time of year.  It is how we show kindness to others that makes this place so special. Reach beyond 
yourselves this holiday season and share the joy wherever you can.  
 
Cheers, A Bientot 
 
Mark Clay              Kathryn Jung 
Principal                Vice Principal 
 
 
 
 
PJ Pancake Breakfast Invitation to Families  
On Friday, December 20th from 8-9 a.m., students, parents and siblings 
are invited to a pancake breakfast (pancakes, fruit, juice) in our school 
cafeteria. Please RSVP by emailing Ms Jung at kjung@sd43.bc.ca or by 
calling us at 604 461 7384 by Tuesday, December 17th, so we have 
enough pancakes to feed everyone! There will be an opportunity for 
festive photos as well since it is also PJ Day! We ask that you bring your 
own plate, fork and cup that are not disposable.  
Special thanks to the Vancouver Renfrew Lion's Club! 
for donating the pancake mixes and syrups for our 2nd annual pancake 
breakfast! We appreciate that on behalf of the Legion, Ms Turje's in-laws, Mr. and Mrs. Cooper, are 
donating their time to bring their large outdoor griddle to make the pancakes for us! This event is also 
possible because we have the support of some of our PAC executive members and 24 student 
volunteers along with staff volunteers who are ensuring this event is a memorable one! 
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Winter Music Concert 2019 
What a fabulous day of song on December 12th. Our Junior Concert Band, 
Jazz Band, Concert Choir and Senior Concert Band, nearly 200 students 
grand, shone a light on those Christmas favourites we love such as My Two 
Front Teeth, The Nutcracker Suite and Jingle Bells. There were also 
selections that reflected the crisp beauty of those starry, snowy winter 
nights like the choir singing, Shalom, Pacem, Peace, accompanied by violin 
(Victoria, Ceeyon) and cello (Sebastian)! Ms. Reichert's dedication to 
building the capacity in our students for music is much appreciated especially when we come together 

with more of our families for our evening concert! The special touch was 
definitely added by the piano accompaniment we have come to love from 
Mr. Reichert and our staff. This year, we featured Ms. Magnusson on 
percussion and Ms. Turje on her trumpet. School Trustee Ms Pollock made 
sure we knew that she thoroughly enjoyed the afternoon concert because 
of the hard work of our students, too! 
 
 

The Science of Breakable Things by Tae Keller 
Students are nearing the completion of our school-wide read. In the new year, we will celebrate the 
completion of our novel and present an Egg-Drop Contest similar to the one that takes place in the 
novel. Students, please be sure to ask your teachers for the criteria if you choose to create the plans 
for your egg drop designs over the winter break. As well, look forward to updates about the Blue 
Orchid unveiling of our Art Installation inspired from the book, headed by our amazing art teacher, Mr. 
Walker.  
 
 
 
Artwork  
by Jennifer H 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Here are some reflections about what some students have learned since starting this book. Perhaps 
reading this as a family over the holiday break is on the list of family activities! We hope you enjoy 
these quotes from Mme Leblanc's and Ms Walling's classes: 
 
 “I realized that you can't judge someone without knowing about what's happening in their 
life.” 
*Anonymous 
 
“I realized that you never know what someone's life is like. I also thought of how the 
perspective of people can really change the mood...” 
*Gianna K. 
 



“I realized that you don't know what others are going through and how they're coping with 
that, so there for [sic] you can't judge and assume.” 
*Anonymous 
 
“I realized that people will do almost anything for the people they love.” 
*Emma Q. 
 
“I realized that even parents can get sad...’ 
*Nika S. 
 
“I realized that things might not always be the way they appear and what you know might not 
be the truth.” 
*Tina S. 
 
“I realized that bad things can happen but it's your choice of how you deal with them.” 
*Anonymous 
 
"Every family isn't perfect. [sic] Natalie seems like a regular girl because of the way she behaves but her 
mom is depressed and her [sic] dad is sad.” 
*Elliot C. 
 
“If someone has depression, it affects the people around them too, maybe even more than it affects 
the person themselves.” (I changed the (grammatical) errors here and would need to ask for permission 
to do this.) 
*Megan C. 
 
“Sometimes in life, unexpected things can happen or things can change very quickly but you can get 
over it once you try to change it back or even better like what happened with Natalie's family and 
friendship (survived and improved).” 
*Sally K. 
 
“Some people can be ungrateful and judge people (when they shouldn't).” 
*Amelia R. 
 
“If my family is having problems... it's not all my job to fix it... but (we) have to try.” 
*Kourosh S. 
 
“It's very good to support others even when they say they don't need it.” 
*Kyle S. 
 
“Things can be different than they seem.” 
*Anonymous 
 
“I learned how important family is and friends, too.” 
*Ivan T. 
 
“A person with depression can affect other people.” 
*Amelie U. 
 
“It's important to keep friendships and to help others out and to try your hardest in school.” 
*Braxton W. 



 
“There are many things that can happen in a person's life, and many objects symbolize emotion that 
also happen in a person's life. “ 
*Tobio Y. 
 
Kathryn Jung 
Vice Principal 
 
 
Winter Weather Ahead! 
Schools are not routinely closed due to snow or other inclement weather conditions. All schools in 
School District 43 (Coquitlam) will remain OPEN, if possible, during winter weather, including snowfall.  
 
However, on occasion, a district-wide or partial-district closure is required due to extreme weather. 
Partial-district closures affecting individual schools may occur due to the very different geography 
within our school district.  If there is a partial-district closure affected schools will be identified.  
 
The decision on schools remaining open or needing to be closed, because of extreme weather, occurs 
before 6:30 a.m. so that families can plan and make alternate arrangements.  
 
While the District tries to make the best decision with the information available, the weather does 
change quickly. Therefore, when schools remain open, decisions to stay at home during challenging 
weather conditions should be made by each family. 
 
Any district-wide or partial-district closure will be decided and communicated by 6:30 a.m. via the 
School District 43 website www.sd43.bc.ca and CKNW AM 980 radio, CKWX 1130 radio and CBC (690) 
radio.   
 
Extreme weather can also impact transit. Transit schedules may face significant changes or 
cancellations due to the weather conditions. Parents seeking information on transit schedules need to 
consult the Translink website: http://www.translink.ca/  
 
We encourage families to continuously check the School District 43 website for updates and changes: 
www.sd43.bc.ca  
 
Learn more about SD43’s process for emergency and inclement weather status updates at: 
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/NewsEvents/Pages/EmergencyInformation.aspx 
 
Cornerstones of ÉMMSOTA 
This week, Mr. Chris Zimmer is our feature staff member, teacher of students in WIND Pod!! 
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Mr. Christopher Michael Zimmer was born in New Westminster, BC. He dreamed of being an architect, 
however, he earned his big break from Harry Schiel, publisher of PLAYBOARD magazine! His favourite 
memory from his middle years is definitely playing floor hockey with Mr. Hughes in the mornings! His 
advice to students is a simple one: Listen. It makes sense that he cannot live without his family, his 
amazing wife, Kelly, and two awesome twin boys, Declan and Keaton. 
 
Other interesting facts: 
Favourite book: Catch 22 by Joseph Heller 
Favourite movie: Godfather II 
Favourite food: goulash 
 
 
 
Ski & Snowboard Club 
 
  
Attention all parents and guardians of students in the Ski and Snowboard Club: 
This is just a friendly reminder that the deadline for the 2nd payment is coming 
due on Wednesday, December 18, 2019. Payments are to be made on School Cash 

Online. We do have a wait list of students for the Ski and Snowboard club, 
therefore please let us know if your child is no longer able to join, as we can 
offer their spot to another student. Finally, if you have not done so yet, please 
remember to fill out the online form for the Season's pass (the link was e-
mailed to all Ski and Snowboard club families earlier this month).  

 
Mme LeBlanc and the Ski and Snowboard Club Committee. 
aleblanc@sd43.bc.ca  
 
Scholastic Book Fair 
A big thank you to our school community for coming and supporting the Scholastic Book Fair at the end 
of November.  Our net sales were over $2700 which gave Ms. Leonard $1300 in books and resources 
for the Library Learning Commons.  Thank you to all the student volunteers who were essential for the 
smooth running of the Fair.  A special thanks to parent, Kerry LeCorre, for sharing her time, experience, 
all her tips and tricks, setting up the Fair (along with Jo-Ann Rempel), and for keeping the fair open 
when Ms. Leonard wasn’t here.    Also, thanks to Jo-Ann and teachers Nicole Van Veenendaal and 
Cristine Gambron for help with supervision. 
 
 
Counsellor’s Corner 
Tutoring help is here!!  Tutoring & homework help, led by PMSS students started on Monday, 
November 18th.  They will be in the library every Monday, except for staff meeting days (first Monday of 
the month), from 3:00-3:45. 
 
Face to Face Connections: 
In this digital age, when we all need to seek out more face to face connections, we continue to wonder 
about the impact of technology on relationships. There is more and more scientific evidence that points 
to why putting our phones down can be such an important, impactful decision. 
Have a read… 
Why Parents Really Need to Put Down Their Phones. Parents on devices distress children and reduce 
their resilience. 
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https://www.psychologytoday.com/ca/blog/going-beyond-intelligence/201711/why-parents-really-
need-put-down-their-phones 

If you would like to discuss this, or anything else related to the mental health and wellness of your 
child, you can contact me at marmstrong@sd43.bc.ca 

The Egg Drop Challenge! 
In conjunction with our school wide read, The Science of 
Breakable Things, the students of Moody Middle will be 
participating in the design and construction of egg 
protective devices.  The device will attempt to protect a 
raw egg from damage after being dropped from a 15m 
height.  At the end of January, the school will show case 
the top design from each division in our school egg drop 
finals.  Over the holidays, students are encouraged to 
begin collecting materials for their devices.  Contest 
rules will be announced in class.  Good luck to all eggs! 
 

Pictured is Mr. Abello’s device called “Rubber Band Bouncy Castle.” 
 

Water Pod Games! 
For the past two months Div 12, 13 and 14 students 
have been learning about electricity in Science. We 
learned about conductors, insulators, resistors, 
circuits in series and in parallel, and what makes the 
difference between static electricity and electricity. 
To end the unit the students were given the task to 
make a game that when a player some something 
correct (or wrong) a buzzer goes off. The students 
were very creative with their games! We had steady 
hand testers, operation type games, maze games, 
quiz type games, Plinko style games and even a 
reindeer! I am sure the students had a ton of fun 
playing and making their games, but those buzzers 
were sure loud! 
 
 
Ms. Paquette for Water Pod 
 

 
 
 
 
Tali G. stitched a Harry Potter bookmark for a friend, including 
Harry's legendary scar! 
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Yearbooks On Sale! 
Our incredible Moody Middle Yearbooks are ON SALE! They are only $38, which is 15% off the regular 
price, until Dec. 31st. After that the price goes back up to $45. They are usually sold out by June, so 
avoid disappointment by ordering your book early. Go to www.schoolcashonline.com and follow the 
links to purchase your yearbook online! 
 
MOODY ATHLETICS 
Winter sports sign up is concluding.  If your child is interested in wrestling or playing basketball, it is not 
too late.  Please have your child see Mr. Abello for a permission form and join the practices listed 
below.  Winter sports begin in December and continue after the winter break into late February. 
 

TEAM COACH(ES) PRACTICE/GAME TIME 
Wrestling – B & G, All 
grades 

Mr. Abello, Mr. T. Kimoto, 
Mr. R. Kimoto. 

Practice: Tues and Thur (3:00 – 4:15pm) @ 
MPR 
Meets: Begin Feb 2020, Dates TBA 

Bball Gr. 6 – Boys & Girls Mr. Chambers, Ms. Linde, 
Mr. Zimmer 

Practice: Tues and Thur (12:15 – 12:45) @ 
Gym 
Year End Jamboree: Date TBA 

Bball 7/8 Girls Mr. Clay, Mr. Budai, Mr. 
Lee 

Practice: Thursdays (3:00 – 4:15pm) @ 
Gym 
Gr. 7 Games: Tuesdays, Dates TBA 
Gr. 8 Games: Wed, Dates TBA 

Bball 7/8 Boys Mr. Abello, Mr. Budai, Mr. 
Huang 

Practice: Tues (3:00 – 4:15pm) @ Gym 
(When games begin, practices will move to 
Fri) 
Gr. 7 Games: Tuesdays, Dates TBA 
Gr. 8 Games: Wed, Dates TBA 

Ski and Snowboard – B & 
G, All grades 

Mme Leblanc, Ms. Taylor-
Hill 

Mt. Seymour dates in 2020: 
Jan 16, 23, 30 
Feb 18 

 
Athletics Fee: 
Moody has a one-time per year Athletic Fee of $15 – payable through SchoolCashOnline.  If your 
student is participating in any sport now or plans to participate in our clubs or teams throughout the 
school year, please pay this one-time fee. 
Alex Abello, Athletics Director 
 
Vaccination Status Reporting Regulation 
Government has approved the Vaccination Status Reporting Regulation requiring parents or guardians 
to report the vaccination status of their school-age children.  This regulation comes into force on July 1 
and public health units will begin implementation of the regulation in September of 2019. Read more 
here. 
 
École Moody Middle School Library and Learning Commons 
 
The 2nd annual Book of the Year Contest has started.  Teacher-Librarians in participating Middle Schools 
in SD43 have chosen the following 10 books for voting.   
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OCDaniel by Wesley King 
Inkling by Kenneth Oppel 
Click’d by Tamara Ireland Stone 
Estranged by Ethan Aldridge 
The Sword and the Dagger by Rogert Cochran 
The Marrow Thieves by Cherie Dimaline 
The Nest by Kenneth Oppel 
No Fixed Address by Susin Neilsen 
The Bridge Home by Padma Venkatraman 
Front Desk by Kelly Yang 
 
Students need to read at least 3 books to be eligible to vote for their favourite.  However, the more 
books they read, the more times their name will go into the draw for some fabulous prizes.  The contest 
closes at the end of April.  Stay tuned for details about upcoming contests and challenges in the New 
Year.  Happy Reading! 
 
Choir News 
The Moody Middle Choir will be singing at the CP Holiday Train as it pulls into Port Moody. Students 
and families are invited to support the Choir outside the Port Moody Rec Centre on Tuesday, December 
17th. We will be singing from 4:55 until 5:20 when the train is scheduled to pull in. We hope to see 
many people there to support our Choir students.   
Ms. Reichert 
 
We / Leadership 
          
Food, Food, Glorious Food! 
The 12 Days of Giving contest runs from December 3-18.  Please bring non-perishable food items to 
support SHARE food Christmas hampers.   

 
 

Thank you for supporting your community! 
 



SHARE Food Bank is in need of: 
 

Canned Fruit 

Cooking Oil 

Juice (no sugar added) 

Granola Bars/ Whole Grain Crackers 

Lentils and Beans- canned or dried 

Rice 

Canned Fish 

Tomato Paste and Sauce 

Gluten Free Products 

Flour 

Honey/ Tahini/ Peanut Butter 

*Please be advised that we cannot distribute open, damaged or past the best before date food.* 

 
   

January 13, 2020 
February 3 
March 2 
April 6 
May 4 - AGM 
June 8 

PAC (Parent Advisory Council) NEWS 
 
PAC Meetings:  
Our meetings are held at 6:30 pm in the ÉMMSOTA Library Learning Commons.  
Please join us! 
 
 

 
HOT LUNCH & VOLUNTEERS 
Make sure your orders are in at munchalunch.com! Keep an eye on your account for the Term 2 menu, 
coming soon! Do you have 45 minutes to an hour to help us out at the occasional hot lunch?  If 
so, we would love to have your help. Please contact us at emmsotapac@gmail.com and let us 
know.  Not only does the hot lunch provide a welcome relief for parents and treat for kids, but 
also a fun opportunity for parent volunteers to participate in school day activities.  
Are you new to Munch a Lunch?  It only takes a minute to register! 
https://munchalunch.com/schools/moodymiddleschool/ 
 

HOLIDAY SHOPPING 
Remember to visit the following supporters in the upcoming holiday season: by using your Thrifty's 
Smile Card or by mentioning that you are supporting Moody Middle to the cashier at Cobs Suter Brook 
and Port Moody Liquor Store.  4-5% of your purchase will be forwarded to the PAC for school wish list 
items.  Looking for practical, eco-friendly and unique holiday gift ideas?  Consider purchasing a water 
bottle to benefit the PAC https://kinderbooks.ca/pages/moodymiddle  

 
PAC FUNDRAISERS: 
Re: Fundraising Campaign for EMMSOTA / Moody Middle School Community 
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The Moody Middle PAC would like to offer a “by donation” fundraising initiative along with ongoing 
fundraising efforts throughout this school year. We are asking parents for either a one-time donation, 
participation in fundraising events, or both throughout the 2019-2020 school year.  Funds accumulated 
will be used to purchase ‘Wish List’ items that staff and parents at Moody Middle decide will enrich our 
children’s school experience.  This year’s PAC budget was discussed at the Monday, October 7, 2019 
PAC Meeting.  

Here are some of the items funded by PAC dollars in recent years: 

·     Social media awareness presentations for students and parents 
·     fieldtrip transportation costs 
·     spirit wear t-shirts for all students 
·     digital camera equipment 
·     Cultural performances 
·     Grade 8 leaving celebration 

Donations may be made through (click on one of the following options): 

-  SchoolCashOnline system https://sd43.schoolcashonline.com/  
-  or by filling out the EMMSOTA Donation Request form 

*(see the end of our newsletter for a full copy of this form) 

Thank you in advance for your support! 

Ongoing PAC Fundraisers: 
You have multiple ways to shop and help PAC raise funds at the same time! 
PAC Shopping Fundraisers 2019-20  

NATIVE ART WATER BOTTLES Fundraising program – (click for info and order form) 

THRIFTY’S SMILE CARD FUNDRAISER 
EMMSOTA's Thrifty Foods Smiles Card fundraiser has been renewed for another year.  5% of the money 
loaded onto your pre-assigned Thrifty's Smile Card comes back to Moody Middle PAC to support field 
trips for students. If you are looking to get a card for the 1st time or want additional cards please fill out 
the attached Thrifty Foods Fundraising document and drop off at the office or email us at: 
emmsotaPAC@gmail.com with any questions.   Thrifty's fundraising program - details 

 
EMMSOTA PAC Facebook Page: 

"Like" our page to receive updates on events, meetings and 
fundraising initiatives: 
https://www.facebook.com/EMMSOTAPAC/ 
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Bell Schedule 
Our regular bell schedule is slightly different from last year. 
Warning bell sounds at 8:35 and classes start at 8:40. 
Getting to school on time is another key factor in 
establishing successful learning routines.  If your child will 
be late or absent please contact the school office by phone, 
604-461-7384, or email moodymiddlesecretary@sd43.bc.ca  
 
  

 
 
 
 

Community Info 
 

City of Port Moody ‘Get Active Program-for Teens, ABC’ – click here for info

 
 
 
Flying Squad at Community Volunteer Connections 
Community Volunteer Connections (CVC) is a non-profit organization whose mission is to bring 
communities together by promoting and creating meaningful volunteer engagement with other non-
profit organizations.  
The Flying Squad is a team of volunteers that help at one-off events, by our non-profit members, taking 
place in the Tri-cities area. High School students are invited to join the Flying Squad Team and give back 
to the community. Once the students have volunteered at the event, they would log their hours and 
CVC will keep track of the hours completed for graduation. 
See www.volunteerconnections.ca  
 

Follow us on Twitter 
 Twitter name – @43moody   https://twitter.com/43moody?lang=en 
. . . school news, breaking stories, reminders, links, accomplishments, educational dialogue and another 
means of communication!                                                       
Download the Twitter app 
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Moody Middle communicates with families via email, including sending newsletters, field trip notices and payment notices.  If 
you do NOT wish to receive email from Moody Middle, please reply to this email with ‘UNSUBSCRIBE’ in the subject line. 
 
moodymiddlesecretary@sd43.bc.ca                                                                                          School Website 
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